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The SaddleBrooke Tennis Club 
played host to a multifaceted 
fundraising event for the Skin Cancer 
Institute (SCI) which unites The 
�8�Q�L�Y�H�U�V�L�W�\���R�I���$�U�L�]�R�Q�D���&�D�Q�F�H�U���&�H�Q�W�H�U�·�V��
many skin cancer prevention 
endeavors, bringing together 
innovative research, clinical care, 

education and community outreach. 
Denise Spartonos, Community 
Outreach Coordinator for SCI, 
explained, "Our mission is to prevent 
and cure skin cancer; in the last 
couple of years there have been some 
great advances in the treatment of 
melanoma, which is the more serious 
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form of skin cancer and can be 
deadly." "Patients are living longer 
�D�Q�G���K�L�J�K�H�U���T�X�D�O�L�W�\���O�L�Y�H�V���µ���6�K�H���Z�H�Q�W���R�Q��

�W�R�� �V�D�\���� �´�H�Y�H�U�\�� �G�R�O�O�D�U�� �U�D�L�V�H�G�� �V�W�D�\�V�� �D�W��
the Cancer Center and is used for 
research, patient care and community 
outreach". 

As if the SCI fundraiser was not 
�H�Q�R�X�J�K���� �W�K�H�� �8�$�� �:�L�O�G�F�D�W�V�� �0�H�Q�·�V��
Tennis Team led by their new head 
coach, Clancy Shields, made another 
memorable visit to the Tennis Center. 
After brief comments by Coach 
Shields and player introductions by 
the student-athletes, the Wildcats 
took to Courts five and six for a 
spirited and thoroughly entertaining 
�Z�D�U�P�X�S���� �� �´�:�H�·�U�H�� �H�[�F�L�W�H�G�� �W�R�� �Y�L�V�L�W�� �W�K�H��
SaddleBrooke community, to let them 
�N�Q�R�Z���Z�K�D�W���Z�H�·�U�H���G�R�L�Q�J���D�W���W�K�H���8���R�I���$��
and to let them get to know our 
�S�O�D�\�H�U�V�� �R�Q�� �D�Q�� �L�Q�W�L�P�D�W�H�� �O�H�Y�H�O�µ���� �&�O�Dncy 
said.   

What happened next? The 
Wildcats joined a dozen STC 
members on the courts for an hour of 

doubles and drills.  Even though the 
STC boasts a substantial number of 
excellent tennis players, taking the 
courts with Division I collegiate 
players sounds intimidating, if not 
downright scary! Not to worry, these 
�¶�W�H�Q�Q�L�V�� �D�P�E�D�V�V�D�G�R�U�V�·�� �Z�H�U�H�� �S�H�U�I�H�F�W��
gentlemen as they ran down tennis 
balls all over the courts, were quick to 
applaud good shots  and great effort 
by their STC partners as well as their 
opponents. Everyone, including the 
gallery of spectators had a fantastic 
day! 

Now, back to the fundraiser that 
�D�O�P�R�V�W�� �G�L�G�Q�·�W�� �W�D�N�H�� �S�O�D�F�H���� �� �7�K�H�� �H�Y�H�Q�W����
which was to include both the UA 
�:�R�P�H�Q�·�V�� �D�Q�G�� �0�H�Q�·�V�� �7�H�Q�Q�L�V�� �7�H�D�P�V����
was originally scheduled for the 
previous Saturday, but the 
weatherman brought in a major storm 
system to thwart the effort. So, the 
decision was made to try to 
reschedule. Almost miraculously, 

Coach Shields committed to bring his 
entire team, Denise Spartonos was 
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able to adjust her calendar and the 
STC family came together to pull off 
a winner; over $2,000 was raised for 
skin cancer research! 

STC provided event spectators 
with bagels/cream cheese, rolled 
sandwiches, water, soft drinks, and 
hot spice cider all of which were 
served by STC volunteers; donations 
were happily offered and eagerly 
accepted. Additionally, donations 
were accepted from STC members 
for: joining the Wildcats on the 

courts; bidding on a host of silent 
auction items; and for a wine raffle. 

The SaddleBrooke Tennis Club 
brings a dynamic quality to community 
events in supporting charitable 
endeavors as well as the University of 
Arizona Tennis program. STC, truly 
dedicated to the health and 
enjoyment of all SaddleBrooke 
residents. �™ 

By Jay Clayton Wilson 

 On a crisp, sunny afternoon in 
late December SaddleBrooke 
residents were treated to an 
unexpected treasure in the very 
center of our community. To 
participate in this unique treasure, 
we did nothing more than open our 
�H�\�H�V�� �D�W�� �R�X�U�� �F�R�P�P�X�Q�L�W�\�·�V�� �P�R�V�W��
popular venue. 

 The SaddleBrooke Tennis 
Club hosted the United States 
Tennis Association Winter 
Nationals Championship 
tournament. The top players from 
the entire nation in the twelve and 
fourteen year bracket for boys and 
girls were here to compete for the 
national championship title. What a 
treat! 

 Marc Avalos, the tournament 
director for the SaddleBrooke site, 
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told a fascinating story about the 
five hundred young, championship 
quality tennis players who come to 
Tucson for this annual competition. 
Our community was chosen as one 
of thirteen venues in Tucson to 
host the event which occurs only 
four times per year across the 
nation. Only nationally ranked 
�S�O�D�\�H�U�V���I�U�R�P���W�K�H���8�6�7�$�·�V���V�H�Y�H�Q�W�H�H�Q��
districts compete for the title of 
national champion. A treasure 
trove of young athletes played here 
on our courts between December 
26 and January 2. 

 Mr. Avalos, who also serves as 
the head teaching professional at 
the Reffkin Tennis Center, is 
�F�X�U�U�H�Q�W�O�\�� �W�K�H�� �Q�X�P�E�H�U�� �R�Q�H�� �P�H�Q�·�V��
singles player for the Pima College 
tennis team. He has unbounded 
enthusiasm for all that the game has 
to offer to youngsters in their 
formative years. Not only do they 
mature physically by participating in 

this popular sport, their 
competitive spirit yields rewards in 
terms of scholarships at the finest 
colleges and universities all over the 
world. 

 Julie Stelse, the mother of 
�W�Z�R�� �S�O�D�\�H�U�V�� �L�Q�� �W�K�L�V�� �\�H�D�U�·�V��
tournament, gave a firsthand 
testimony to support Mr. Avalos. 
She has witnessed her son, fourteen 
year old Cole, and her twelve year 
old daughter, Hailey, as they learned 
disciplined self-control in a 
challenging environment. They are 
absorbing the lesson that life skill is 
developed through fighting hard to 
achieve specific goals in the face of 
adversity, glory, and often defeat. 
Her children, and the thousands of 
young tennis players like them, are 
learning to identify the problems 
they face and solve them, one by 
one.  
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 It is noteworthy that 
the 2015-2016 STC 
president, TJ Duffy, an 
active resident in the 
SaddleBrooke community, 
was present during the 
entire tournament to 
greet players and parents, 
coordinate with USTA 
staff, and personally 
insure that our courts were in top 
condition. Numerous STC players 

joined TJ to welcome 
this large group who hail 
from around the nation. 
The result was evidenced 
by the constant stream 
of compliments that 
applauded SaddleBrooke 
friendliness and the high 
quality of our tennis 
facilities. Everyone loved 

SaddleBrooke. �™

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NOTE: March Scramble OP days will be Tuesday the 

21st for the men & Friday the 24 th for the ladies. �™  


